
Head Teacher Mrs S. Edwards 

EPS Attendance 

Target 

     

Attendance in       

November =  

R— 90.3% 

Y1— 96.2% 

Y2— 91.8% 

Y3— 95.7% 

Y4— 83.3% 

Y5— 96.2% 

Y6— 92.2% 

Overall attendance 

for the whole 

school for          

November was  

averaging at 

92.4%. 

This is below 

our target. 

Please help us to 

increase this % by 

ensuring your  child 

attendance is good 

or better. 

Is your child’s 

class  

   “On time at  

5 to 9” ?  

School opens at 

8.45am when chil-

dren can go to their 

classrooms and get 

ready for the start 

of the school day. 

Please make sure 

that your child is in 

their class, ready to 

work by 8.55am at 

the latest.  

Eastlands Primary School 

Dear Parents,       SANTA IS COMING!  

The Rugby Rokeby Lions are visiting with Santa and his sleigh 

so the children can enjoy the magic at a distance. Please 

could parents make a contribution towards this (suggested 

50p) to support the work that they do. 

The money collected is ploughed back into the community. Over the last 

couple of years support has been provided for families who have strug-

gled with the cost of school uniforms, rehousing single parents and chil-

dren due to domestic violence. The Lions have also supported the Food-

bank, Hope4, Friends of St Cross, Macmillan nurses and the Air Ambu-

lance. 

Term dates. - 

 

10.12.21—PSA Mini Christmas 

Fayre / Cake sale 

14.12.21—Christmas raffle draw 

15.12.21— Christmas dinner at EPS 

15.12.21—Christmas Jumper Day 

for ’Save the Children’   

16.12.21 –Rokeby Lions Christmas 

visit  

Happy Birthday   
to all our children who celebrate 
their birthdays in December: 
Year 1: Stanley, Hope 
Year 2: Connor, Kathryn, Alfie, 
Gilbert, Manav, Nikolai 
3: Isabella, Isaac, 
Grace 
4: Ellis 
5: Jai 
6: Noah, Krishiv,  
 

Christmas Performances— 

Eastlands Christmas celebrations for this year are being planned. This 

year we are going to remain online to present to you virtually, we hope 

you still enjoy the variety of entertainment from 

the children at Eastlands!  

Nursery and Reception: Going on a Baby Hunt’ 

Year 1 & 2: Christmas poem and handbells 

Year 3: Glockenspiels to perform Silent Night 

with some sign language  

Year 4: 'Christmas recipe' poem 

Year 5:   Carol Concert and performing at PSA event 

Year 6:  

Safeguarding is Everybody’s Responsibility 

Eastlands Primary School 

Lansdowne Place, Rugby CV21 3RY Tel: 01788 57328 
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Eastlands Primary School 

 

Eastlands Primary School 

We all have the right to feel safe all the time. 

Eastlands Primary School Protective Behaviours Curric-

Park Run 
"Put on your favourite Christmas jumper, don your most festive cos-
tume, wear your sparkliest outfit or just show off your Santa hat and 
join us at our Special parkrun Christmas Event."  
Free 2k run event for all 4-14 year olds.   Don't forget your printed 
barcode and if it is your first time, please register 
at www.parkrun.org.uk/register 
Want to know more about junior parkrun - www.parkrun.org.uk/gecrec-juniors/aboutus  

First aid practices — 

At school designated staff have a basic level first aid training certificate.  

Our practice is to send a ‘bump slip’ if your child has a head bump or injury during the 

day. A small or minor injury will be recorded in the communication books.  

We always strive to make the best judgement for your child as we are not trained medically.  It is im-

portant to remember that children; 

 do not always report an injury and  

 It is not possible for staff to see  every incident on the playground or in class. 

Of course we would always call you if the injury was of a more serious nature or to 

seek your advice in matters.  

Please remember we are a nut free school 

           
     In case of Emergency— 

Bad weather—We are now into the time of year when bad weather can  
impact on school.  If we have an emergency school closure or part day  
closure you will be informed through Rugby FM, our school website and by  
text message as soon as possible. 

LA consultation on admissions  
Please follow this link to offer 
your views  
https://ask.warwickshire.gov.uk/
schools/2023-entry-school-
admission-arrangements/  

Applications for Reception school Places for children born 
between 1.9.2017 and 31 .8. 2018 

Please apply online at https://
www.warwickshire.gov.uk/school-
admissions-appeals.   
Deadline 15th January  

 

PSA  The PSA team continue to work hard on behalf of our school.   

Please see the PSA website page for our flyer on the Mini Christmas Fayre. Each class will 

be given the opportunity to go the hall during the afternoon where there will be Christmas 

goodies to purchase. Any remaining cakes will be sold after school—remember to bring some 

change! https://www.eastlandsprimaryschool.co.uk/school-community/eastlands-psa 

Christmas cards—Thank you to everyone who purchased cards, calendars or mugs—we 

raised £79 for the school and made some fantastic artwork.       

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fschool-admissions-appeals&data=04%7C01%7Cearlyyears%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C7769417f24584e0d953c08d9b01f555e%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6377344708770
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fschool-admissions-appeals&data=04%7C01%7Cearlyyears%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C7769417f24584e0d953c08d9b01f555e%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6377344708770
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.warwickshire.gov.uk%2Fschool-admissions-appeals&data=04%7C01%7Cearlyyears%40warwickshire.gov.uk%7C7769417f24584e0d953c08d9b01f555e%7C88b0aa0659274bbba89389cc2713ac82%7C0%7C0%7C6377344708770

